UPPER TYRONE TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS REGULAR MEETING
December 12, 2017

Meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:  Mr. Cook, present, Mr. Edwards, present, Mr. Beranek, present.

Persons Attending:  Solicitor Cicconi, Edwin Zaffina, Len Lewandowski, Ron Lewandowski, Stan Borek, Jack Armstrong, Dave Tullio, Pete Fratto and Secretary Lori Henry.

Mr. Edwards motioned to approve the November 14, 2017 regular meeting minutes as written.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Cook, abstained due to absence from Nov. meeting.  Motion accepted.
Treasurers report as of 12/12/2017:

(SEE ATTACHED BALANCE SHEET)

Mr. Edwards motioned to approve the treasurer’s report.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Public Comment:

Edwin Zaffina asked if the Township could put some cold patch along Kingview Road at his business to stop the flow of water running into his car wash 1st stall.  Mr. Zaffina explained that he will be charged for treatment of flow for sewage and that will increase his treatment charge.

Mr. Zaffina also questioned the appointment to the vacancy to the UTTSA Board, reappointment to UTTSA Board and appointment to WFMSA Board.  He feels that Jackie Beranek would not be a good to reappoint since she isn’t receiving sewage and truly the best member on the board is Barry Whoric.  He also felt that the Township should advertise vacancies.
Mr. Cook said that the Township will take advertising into consideration next time vacancies occur but right now it is necessary to have these vacancies filled now.  It has already been two (2) months without representation to WFMSA and its needs done.  The UTTSA would also have two empty seats on board if we don’t reappoint now.  Mr. Cook also disagreed with Mr. Zaffina with regards to Mrs. Beranek not representing the residents for the betterment.

Mr. Armstrong from Valley View Drive stated that he has water runoff from a property above him.  He doesn’t blame the property owner as there really isn’t anything that they could prevent it but, wants the Township due something about the drainage.  Mr. Armstrong feels there needs to be drain pipes or something so the water can runoff to them.  If Township doesn’t do anything he said he will just run the water onto the road.

Motion to Pay Bills:

Mr. Beranek motioned to pay the bills for the month of December 2017.  Mr. Edwards seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Correspondence:

Resignation letter from Paul Kendi from the UTTSA Board effective immediately. AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST
Unfinished Business:  None

Reports:

Mr. Cook discussed his recent meeting in York for PSATS.

Mr. Cook presented Mr. Edwards with a Certificate of Recognition for his service as Township Supervisor.  Representative Ryan Warner provided Certificate.

Mr. Cook also explained that the Township would be losing their recycling bins due to costs for Goodwill to continue to pick-up recycling.  Their proposed cost is approx. $435.00 per month.  The Township will look into other options to recycle.

Solicitors Report:  None

Engineers Report:  None

New Business:

Mr. Edwards motion to reappoint Jackie Beranek to the UTTSA Board for a term of five (5) years.  Term to expire 12/31/2022.  Mr. Cook seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Beranek, abstain.  Motion accepted.

Mr. Beranek motioned to adopt the 2018 tentative budget. Budget includes $354,709.50 in revenues with expenditures of $505,991.00.  Expenditures to be covered by carry of revenues of $568,243.49.  Tax rate to remain the same at .642 mills.  Mr. Edwards seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Mr. Edwards motioned to accept the resignation from Paul Kendi to the UTTSA Board effective immediately.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.
Mr. Beranek motioned to appoint William Edwards to fill the remaining term of Paul Kendi.  Term to expire 12/31/2018.  Motion died due to lack of second.  Mr. Cook wants to wait until newly elect Supervisor Pete Fratto has a voice in appointment next month.

Mr. Beranek motioned to adopt Resolution No. 12-01-2017: A RESOLUTION APPOINTING A MEMBER TO THE BOARD OF WESTMORELAND/FAYETTE MUNICIPAL SEWAGE AUTHORITY TO FILL THE UNEXPIRED TERM OF JACKIE BERANEK. Mr. Edwards seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes.  Motion accepted.

Mr. Beranek motioned to enter into an agreement with West Penn Power to provide street lighting service to company owned street light facilities.  Mr. Edwards seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes. Motion accepted.

Mr. Beranek motioned to set the Upper Tyrone Township Supervisors Reorganization meeting for January 2, 2018 at 12:00 p.m. Regular meeting to immediately follow.  Mr. Edwards seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Auditor’s reorganization meeting to be held January 3rd, 2018. Time to be determined.

Mr. Edwards motioned to adjourn the Upper Tyrone Township Supervisors regular meeting.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lori Henry

Secretary/Treasurer
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